Marshall Child Development Center 

February Newsletter 2017
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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!
Greetings from the Board of Directors!
Another year is rushing by. Valentine’s Day is this month, so let’s be sure to show some extra love to our MCDC family!  
We are working on another round of MCDC T-shirts, this time with a different vendor, so be on the lookout for order forms in the not-too-distant future.  
Also in the coming months, we will send out information for parent surveys.  This year the surveys will be online so they will be more convenient to complete.  Please try to complete the survey, they are a useful tool for the board to use to evaluate what’s working and what to improve.

-MCDC Board of Directors

From the Director…!
LOVE is in the air…. February is a great month to really encourage kindness and generosity with our children.  I would love to hear your stories of catching your children showing kindness!  Below are some suggestions to share with your children on how to show kindness to others:
20 Acts of Kindness for Kids
1. Hold the door open for those behind you.

2. Say good morning to your teacher, principal, school officials and classmates.

3. Offer to let your classmate go first.

4. Offer to take your neighbor’s dog for a walk.

5. Invite someone new over for a play-date.

6. Collect foods and canned goods for a food bank.

7.  Volunteer to be a tutor or mentor in a school, especially if there is an area in which you can help another student.

8. Give someone a compliment at least once every day.

9. Color a picture, make a craft or send a treat to a senior center or nursing home.

10. Donate your unwanted toys and books to the children in need.

11. Write a thank you note to your teacher, your coach, a firefighter, your mentor or someone who has influenced you in a positive way.

12. Clean up the area around your school or a local park, picking up trash and putting it in the garbage can.  You can also help your teacher clean up the classroom.

13. Be extra kind to your bus driver. Say hello when you get on the bus and say thank you when you get off the bus.

14. Call your grandparent(s) or other special family members who you do not see often.

15. Donate your unwanted toys and books to the children in need.

16. Write a note to your parent(s) or grandparent(s) and tell them why they are special to you.

17. Help around the house without being asked to do so, such as cleaning your room, taking out the garbage or helping with the laundry.

18. Going to a new school can be really scary so be friendly to the new students in your class or grade.

19. Organize the clothes you don’t wear anymore and donate them to a clothing drive or shelter.

20. Smile.  Smiling is easy and happiness is contagious!

We are so excited to welcome back Usborne Books and More to MCDC for another Book Fair!!  The Book Fair will be set up in the library on February 14th and 15th.  Our last book fair with Usborne earned MCDC over $800 in FREE books!!  Thank you so much for your participation!

We will be doing the Reach for the Stars program again to get everyone excited about reading!!
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We are providing an exciting reading-incentive program, REACH FOR THE STARS!!  The goal is to motivate our children to read, keep them reading, and then reward them with books that grab their attention!  Your child benefits with reading and with books given to them (50% of their pledges will be given back to them in the books of your choice).  Your child’s classroom benefits by having children motivated to read and by free books (each class receives 50% of participant’s pledges). 
Your child will be rewarded with books for participating.  Participation in this program involves:

*  Collecting pledges from friends, neighbors, and relatives supporting their reading activity

*  Reading (or being read to) over the coming two week period 

*  At the end of the reading period, the pledges will be collected and turned in to the front office

We will end the program with an Usborne Book Fair on February 14th & 15th, where your child can pick out a book or books with 50% of the money they raised!

Please help your child in this program by reading to your child and by helping them collect their pledges.  Your child will have the privilege of choosing new books to take home! We will take the children shopping throughout the day.
Every child will have a pledge sheet in their cubby/folder. 

Please turn in your forms and pledge money by Monday February 13th. 
We are looking forward to a fun filled month!  Please feel free to stop by the center at any time to join the classrooms for activities, read a story or just visit.  We have an open door policy and love to have you visit during the day!
Kelli Wright, Director

Upcoming Events:
February 9th=
Staff Meeting 6pm

February 10th=
Board Meeting

February 14th-15th=
Usborne Books and More Book Fair

February 16th=
Infant Portraits with Spoiled Rotten Photography

February 18th=
Staff Training in Birmingham

February 20th=
Center Closed

February 24th=
Board Meeting

Coming Up in March:
*Green Eggs & Ham Breakfast on the 3rd
*Staff Meeting on the 7th
*Board Meetings on the 10th & 24th 
*Daylight Savings Time Begins on the 12th 

*First day of spring on the 20th
Hello from Infant A
This “Love” month in Infant “A” finds six little “cupids” with a lot of love to go around. Some of our little “cupids” sit-up all by themselves and are beginning to pull up on the vinyl pool, just about to stand. Other infants are working on their fine motor coordination that will allow them to pick up objects at table time. We hope to talk about the color red and use this color paint to do a valentine picture using a heart shaped object to paint with. 


For our new families, don’t forget to leave hats and coats in their cubbies for the occasional good weather day that we can go outside. Enjoy the long vacation weekend, President’s Day.

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)
January was a fun month for our class-we got to start a whole new year! Our class learned about nature and exploring with our 5 senses. We also learned about music and poetry. Nursery rhymes are so much fun!


February will be even more fun as we learn about the color red and explore Valentine’s Day using our 5 senses. We’ll learn finger plays and poems about Valentine’s Day too. Our class is so excited to learn about love!


We can’t wait to be learning about growing together in the month of February!

The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)
Greetings and smiles to one and all, the month of February has to come to call

It is the month of love, caring and friends

Once friendships are gained they seldom end.

In this month we have a week we call “Friendship Week”

We all share hearts and maybe something sweet.

Friendship week is also when we learn and try to share toys

We are learning about our emotions and how to care for other little girls and boys.

We learn some about our senses since spring and wonderful smells will be coming soon.

We continue to learn to drink from a cup and practice using a spoon.

We do all these things as we are learning through play

It’s always interesting what we discover and learn each day.

So join us Parents, when you drop your child off.

Bring something from home to share that is gooey and soft.

We will see you next month when the strong winds blow

Hugs and smiles for now, bye bye, time to go!

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Greetings from Creeper B! January was a fun filled month. We welcomed 2017, and had lots of new babies to join the room. We had babies go from sitting to crawling, and crawling to walking. We enjoyed meeting our new friends and look forward to getting to know them as the year progresses. Just a few reminders: Please remember to bring your child a jacket everyday as it starts to get warmer in the coming months, we will be going outside more often. Also please try to have your child here by 8:30 if you want them to be given breakfast. Finally, if your child is going to be out or late please let us know. We are looking forward to a fantastic February!

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)

Hello from the Bee Hive!  February is a short month with only 28 days. In the middle is a love-day, won’t you be my Valentine? We have enjoyed the warm days in January. We hope that the ground hog doesn’t see his shadow!!!

February is our Love/Friendship month. We have lots of fun things planned for our little ones. 

We will have a friendship party on February 14, 2017. Kids only. The children will exchange Valentines, so let your little one pick out his/her own Valentine to share with their friends. Also, February is Dental Health month. We will be learning all about our teeth and doing fun things together with a friend. 

The Rockets (Toddler B)

Hello February!  We have many fun activities planned for this month! January 30th through February 3rd we will be learning about groundhogs. February 6th through 10th will be focused on heart shapes. February 13th through 17th will be dedicated to friendship week. February 20th through the 24th we will be learning about dinosaurs. February will be concluded with transportation week (February 27th to March 3rd.)

We have a few important dates this month. February 2nd is Groundhogs Day. Our friendship party will be on February 14th at 2:45. Please come by and enjoy an afternoon snack with your child. President’s day is February 20th and MCDC will be closed. 

Friends at school
Friends at school can play and share,

Friends at school are kind and fair.

Friends at school will talk to you,

When you are feeling sad and blue.

Friends at school are big and small.

Friends at school are best of all!

The Safari Explorers (EA)
Dear Parents, 

January was full of fun and sadness. We enjoyed days off, learning about winter, penguins, and polar bears. We are very sad that one of our teachers has left. We will miss her. 

In February, we will learn about the groundhog and other hibernating animals. We will learn about friendship and have a friendship party on February 10th. We will learn about dinosaurs, and dental hygiene. We will be closed February 20th for Presidents Day. 

Underwater Explorers (EB)

January was an amazing month. We were able to explore and create many things as we learned about snow, ice, penguins, and snowflakes. This month there will be many more things for us to discover as we learn about love, diversity, groundhogs, and our presidents. We are looking forward to a full month of exploration and creativity. Below are some dates to remember. 

February 2nd – Groundhog Day 

February 17th – Friendship party at 2:30 pm. 

· There will be a party sign-up sheet on the clipboard 
February 20th – Closed for Presidents Day. *Parents please remember to take your water bottles home at least once a week so that they can be cleaned. *
Thank you so much for trusting us with your little ones. They are a joy! If there is anything you need from us, please let us know. 

The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)

We have worked very hard in January to re-establish our routines and guidelines.  We review and remind the children on a daily basis about our rules; especially before transitioning, and it has really paid off.  The children know and understand exactly what our expectations are and they are doing well.  They seem to be happy, secure, and content and we are all enjoying our time playing and learning together!

The days we will be unable to go outside, due to the weather, we will utilize the library/multi-purpose room, cafeteria, and the back porch to substitute for large motor skills and vary our activities.  There will be days however, in which we will go out; even for 10-15 minutes for fresh air.  Please make sure your child is wearing appropriate clothing and has at least one extra set of clothes.  This should include hats, mittens, shoes, and a light jacket to keep in the classroom when it gets cold.


Our themes/letters of the week for this month are:  Dental Health “Yy”, February Traditions “Zz”, Friendship Week “Aa”, and Colors/Shapes “Bb”.  We will be focusing this month on our socialization skills; playing and getting along better with our friends, sharing, taking turns, and being respectful to one another.


We will exchange Valentines on Tuesday, February 14th during our morning circle and have a special snack in the cafeteria on Friday afternoon.  Thank you for your continued support.
The Teddy Bears (Pre-B)
Hello February! Even though February is the shortest month of the year, we have lots of fun activities planned! Our themes for the month include: Super Bowl Week, Pets week, Love and Caring Heart week, American Heroes then we will finish out the month in and step into the March with our Dr. Seuss week! We will have 2 parties during the month of February. The first party is our Super Bowl Snack on February 3rd at 3pm.  The second is for our Friendship party on February 17th at 3pm.  The class may bring Valentines to share with their class!  Be on the lookout for snack signups for both parties.  We will be closed on Monday, February 20th to celebrate President’s Day!  Pre=B has a fun-filled February planned.  Parent Reminder:  Please check cubbies daily.  We have many students missing out on fun activities that are listed on the lesson plans, which are passed out weekly.  Please look at the lesson plan.  
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,


What a blast of fun we had in January! Even though we all were missing the holiday season, we never stopped being excited! Learning about the Arctic Regions and Animals, Dinosaurs and especially celebrating 100 days of Pre-k A made our month go by fast. Yes, we are already in the 2nd month of a brand new year, 2017! And love is in the air! We will begin the month learning about Groundhogs, Dental Health, Friendships, Presidents and Transportation.


During Friendship Week, we will exchange Valentines and have a sigh-up for a Special Snack to be done Valentine’s Day (Tuesday, 2/14th). Details of the special activities we will do during this week (2/13th-1/17th) will be posted later.


This month we will also schedule Parent/Teacher conferences. This conference is optional for you, unless we request that you sign up or if you request to meet with your child’s primary caregiver. We will still need you to sign your child’s evaluation form.


We have one friend who will celebrate their 5 year old birthday this month. We wish our friend a very Happy Birthday!


Our letters for this month are F, J, V and W.


We thank you for all that you have done to help us throughout the school year. We are happy and privileged to have your children in our classroom.

February Events:

February 2nd--------Groundhog Day

February 13th – 17th----Friendship Week

February 14th--------Valentine’s Day

February 20th----Center Closed for Presidents Day

February 27th-March 3rd-----Parent/Teacher Conferences

March 3rd------Green Eggs & Ham
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